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Nov/Dec Waste Bin Collection 

Blue       Tues 7th  Tues 21st           Dec Tues 5th  

Green     Thur 9th             Thur 23rd               Dec Thur 7th 

Grey     Tues 14th  Tues 28th  Dec Thur 12th 

	
  

	
  

	
  
	
  

	
   	
  

	
  
SPALDWICK NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

	
  
Top	
  10	
  deterrents	
  for	
  home	
  thieves:	
  1.	
  
CCTV	
  camera	
  	
   	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  2.	
  Sound	
  of	
  
a	
  barking	
  dog	
  	
  
3.	
  Strong	
  heavy	
  doors	
  	
  
4.	
  TV	
  which	
  is	
  turned	
  on	
  	
  
5.	
  Locked	
  UPVC	
  windows	
  	
  
6.	
  Cars	
  parked	
  on	
  driveway	
  	
  
7.	
  Overlooked	
  property	
  	
  
8.	
  Surrounding	
  fences	
  	
  
9.	
  Gates	
  outside	
  of	
  the	
  property	
  	
  
10.	
  Motion	
  activated	
  security	
  lights	
  
	
  
http://www.ourwatch.org.uk/knowledge/news-read-latest-e-newsletter/ 
Call 101 - For all non-emergencies, general enquiries and to report crime. 
In an emergency, when a life is in danger or there is a risk of violence or 
serious injury or when a serious crime is being committed please call 999.  
Or use Crimestoppers to make a report anonymously by calling 0800 555 111 
or by using their on-line contact form.  
By e-mail at HuntsCops@cambs.pnn.police.uk  
David Henrick   01480896556 
 david.consult@btinternet.com 
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  NEWS                        
NOVEMBER 2017 Top	
  10	
  deterrents	
  for	
  car	
  thieves:	
  

	
  1.	
  CCTV	
  street	
  camera	
  	
  
2.	
  Car	
  alarm	
  	
  
3.	
  Street	
  lighting	
  	
  
4.	
  Car	
  parked	
  on	
  a	
  driveway	
  	
  
5.	
  Steering	
  lock	
  device	
  	
  
6.	
  Neighbourhood	
  Watch	
  areas	
  	
  
7.	
  Car	
  parked	
  on	
  a	
  dark	
  alleyway	
  	
  
8.	
  Immobiliser 
	
  

Charity	Coffee	Morning
and	Christmas	Card	Sale

Tuesday	7th November	2017
10.30am	– 12.00	noon

Orchard	House,
High	Street,	Spaldwick

Please	come	along	and	support
this	worthwhile	charity!
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Spaldwick Parish Council 
 
Chairman: Steve Fane de Salis	
  
Clerk: Ms Ramune Mimiene, 24 Manchester Rd., Brampton, 
Huntingdon  PE28 4QF	
  
Phone: 01480 535265   email: clerkspaldwick.pc@gmail.com	
  
Website: http://www.spaldwickparishcouncil.org.uk 

The next meeting will be held at Spaldwick School on Thursday 
16th November at 8.00pm 

 
*****
*****
*****
*****
*****
*****
*****

For items on the Website email	
  
info@spaldwick.com	
  

Protecting older or more vulnerable residents in Spaldwick 

 

 

 

Did you know that Spaldwick has a No Cold Calling Zone (NCCZ) in Royston 
Avenue? 

These zones were set up to discourage cold callers and to give residents the 
confidence to say ‘no’ to uninvited sales people – helping to prevent people falling 
victim to distraction burglars and rogue traders. 

Whilst the zones were originally introduced by Cambridgeshire Trading Standards, it 
is recognised that community-led action is much more effective in protecting local 
people from unscrupulous tradespeople. Indeed, the best prevention and support for 
residents comes from within their own community. 

We can offer a range of materials for your residents including door stickers, advice 
on how to spot a rogue trader and tips to prevent unwanted mail and phone calls. 
We invite a local coordinator to disseminate this information and look after a NCCZ 
on behalf of its residents. This would preferably be someone living within the zone 
but could also be someone residing close by. Could that be you? 

If you feel you can help, even if your time and ability is limited, we would love to hear 
from you. A NCCZ can really be reinvigorated with a little community action; just a 
good neighbour keeping an eye out makes all the difference. 

For more information please contact Elaine Mountfort, Community Protection Officer 
at elaine.mountfort@cambridgeshire.gov.uk or on 01954 286006 or 07810 153604. 

 

 

For items in the News	
  email	
  
john@blatch.com	
  

	
  

Dates	
  for	
  Your	
  Diary	
   	
  	
  

Nov	
  12th	
  Remembrance	
  Service	
  10.45	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
Nov.24th	
  Beer	
  Tasting	
  (in	
  Church)	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
Dec	
  21st	
  	
  Carol	
  Party	
  	
  (In	
  Church)	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
Dec	
  17th	
  Santa	
  Sleigh	
  

Playtimes has spaces available for 
pre-school sessions, we offer childcare for children 
ages 2 years up to 5, we run forest school sessions 
and we are starting a cookery day every week. 
Bringing your child along to pre-school sessions, 
help them to prepare for school. Come and have a look 
round and meet our fabulous team! 
 
We also have spaces at our breakfast club and out of 
school club, here we provide a variety of snacks 
and activities. 
If you would like to find out more information please 
contact Zoe on 01480 890077 or email us 
at contact@playtimesplaygroup.co.uk 
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Spaldwick Church 

November Services 

5th 09.30am      Morning Worship     Stephen Bowring 

12th  10.45am Remembrance Service  Stephen Bowring 

19th 09.30am Parish Communion     Stephen Bowring        

26th 5.00pm      Prayer and Praise      Stephen Bowring 

Stephen Bowring (Vicar) 01480 860792  

John Blatch (Churchwarden) 890853  
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BRING AND BUY MORNING 

Many thanks to all those who brought and bought  
on 14th October.   £185 was raised for church 
funds.   Inevitably items were left over, however 
this has inspired the Social Group to have a Bric- 
Brac stall at next years Fete so you will have a 
second chance to get those bargains 

Stay Well This Winter  
 
Winter weather can be seriously bad for our health. Being cold can aggravate 
existing conditions and raise the risk of increased blood pressure, heart attacks 
and strokes. However, there are lots of things you can do to stay well this winter. 

• Get expert advice from your pharmacist 
If you start to feel unwell, even if it's a cough or a cold, don't wait until it 
gets more serious. Seek advice on the best treatment from your local 
pharmacist. 
 

• Make sure you get your free flu jab 
Flu is a highly contagious and can cause serious complications for at risk 
groups. Adults over 65; those with long-term health conditions; children 
aged two to eight; carers and pregnant women may all be eligible for a 
free flu vaccination – ask your GP practice today. 
 

• Stock up your medicine cabinet  
A well-stocked medicine cabinet can help you treat common winter 
ailments such as coughs, colds, sore throats and sickness bugs at home 
and will save you going out if you feel unwell.  Ask your pharmacist about 
essential medicines to keep at home. 
 

• Keep warm 
Keeping warm, both inside and outdoors, over the winter months can 
help to prevent colds, flu and more serious health problems such as 
heart attacks, strokes, pneumonia and depression. 
 

• Get the right help 
Make sure you're receiving all the help you are entitled to. Learn how to 
make your home more energy efficient and take advantage of financial 
schemes to keep up with energy bills. 
Visit www.nhs.uk/Livewell/winterhealth/Pages/KeepWarmKeepWell for 
details. 

For further information on staying well this winter visit www.nhs.uk/staywell 
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Beer	Tasting	Evening	
(Hot	Supper	included)	

7.30	–	9.30,	Friday	24th	November	2017	
St.	James	Church,	Spaldwick	

	

Following	the	very	successful	wine	tasting	evening,	Simon	Richards	of	Adnams	
returns	to	give	us	a	chance	to	enjoy	6	Adnams	beers.	There	will	also	be	a	supper	

of	Chilli	Con	Carne	and	baked	potato.	

This	is	a	fundraising	event	in	aid	of	the	Church	Development	Fund	to	provide	
toilet	and	kitchen	facilities.	

Only	45	tickets	available	-	£10	each	–	Book	soon!	

Contact	Liz	McCue	on	01480	891537	
	 	

	
	

	 	 	 	 		 											 	

SAVE THE CHILDREN QUIZ 
On Friday 13th October Jean Haines, Carolyn Traynor and 
Kevin Traynor represented Spaldwick in the Inter-village 
Quiz held in the state rooms of Kimbolton Castle, 
defending their title from last year when Spaldwick 
won.  This was the thirty fourth year that Nora and Roy 
Butler have run this quiz to raise funds for Save the 
Children.  After two preliminary rounds, the Spaldwick 
team were beaten in the final by Brington who came first 
and Hargrave who came second, thus coming a 
respectable third.  A nail biting evening’s entertainment!   
	
  

SPALDWICK BOOK EXCHANGE 

The Spaldwick Book Exchange is now up and running in the 
old BT telephone box in Royston Avenue.  On Saturday 
23rd September, in front of a crowd of twenty people , 
David Stowell, former Clerk to the Parish Council, cut the 
ribbon and made a speech declaring the Spaldwick Book 
Exchange open.  There are currently eighty or so books in 
the shelves as well as some jigsaws, plus several public 
information leaflets.  Thank you to Steve Fane de Salis 
for installing the shelves, to all those who donated books 
and to David Stowell for conducting the Opening 
Ceremony 

	
  
BEER	
  TASTING	
  EVENING	
  
(HOT	
  SUPPER	
  INCLUDED)	
  

7.30	
  –	
  9.30	
  FRIDAY	
  24TH	
  NOVEMBER	
  2017	
  
ST	
  JAMES	
  CHURCH	
  SPALDWICK	
  

	
  


